






 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: June 06, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz,  
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2880.23 – Approving the purchase of poles for 
the Town-Wide security camera upgrade 

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 
2880.23 as presented.    
 
Background: 
 
The Town has been working with Hotwire over the past 10 months to design and 
specify the installation of the Town-Wide Security System.  There are several 
parts to the project that the Town is responsible for that need to happen 
simultaneously in order to keep the project on track. Most importantly, in terms of 
lead-times, is the procurement of the poles.   
 
The project requires two (2) types of poles: Type (A) poles will be used for all 
locations not adjacent to waterways; and Type (B) poles will be used in locations 
along the Intercoastal and Ocean.  
 
Although the Town is responsible for procuring all poles, Hotwire is only 
responsible for the installation of Type B poles. The installation of Type B poles, 
calls for the use of helical pilings to stabilize the pole in the sand and near the 
seawalls.   
 
Current market conditions estimates 18-24 weeks for the aluminum poles to be 
manufactured and delivered.  During that time, the Town will be working on the 
infrastructure portion of the project.  We must provide power to all locations and 
water to locations on the ocean, bridges and intracoastal (see attached Exhibit). 
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RESO 2880.23 
RE: Purchase of Poles for Town-wide Security Camera Upgrade 
 
The Town has been working with several vendors to find the most competitive 
solution.   
 
The Town is responsible for purchasing all poles for the seventy-eight (78) 
locations, and responsible for the installation of interior Town poles. 
 
We are asking the Town Council to authorize a budget for the purchasing of all 
poles, granting the Town Manager and Mayor authority to make final vendor(s) 
selection.  
 
As you will find in the supporting documents we are exploring pole options that 
range between $900 to $1,300 for Type A poles, and $1,800 to $2,100 for Type 
B poles. 
 
The Town will order approximately  

48 Type A Poles An amount not to exceed $60,000.00    
30 Type B Poles  An amount not to exceed $45,000.00 
 
Contingency   An amount not to exceed $15,000.00 
 

Total = 78 pole locations  A Budgeted amount not to exceed $120,000.00 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
   
The cost for the purchase of the poles is $120,000.00. These funds were budgeted in 
Fund 120-521316 where $216,000.00 was budgeted for this project. 
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